
May 16, 2012 
 
 
Becky Cobb 
Division Director 
Multnomah County Library 
205 NE Russell St. 
Portland, Oregon  97212 
 
Dear Becky: 

 
The Multnomah County Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission met 
on Wednesday, May 9, 2012 to review, discuss and conduct a public hearing 
on Multnomah County’s three-year Library Local Option Levy, Measure 26-
125.  The election was held on May 15, 20121. 
 
The public hearing was conducted in compliance with ORS 294.655.  
Enclosed for your review are official minutes of the public hearing.  
 
On behalf of the Commissioners of TSCC I want to thank you and Shawn 
Cunningham for your help in preparing and conducting the public hearing. 
And congratulations on the passage of the local option levy. 
 
 
Feel free to give me a call if you have any questions. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Linhares, 
Executive Director, TSCC 
 

PO Box 8428 
Portland, Oregon  

97207-8428 

Telephone (503) 988-3054 
 

Fax: (503) 988-3053 
 
 

E-Mail: 
TSCC@co.multnomah.or.us 

 
Web Site: 

www.co.multnomah.or.us/orgs
/tscc/ 
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